KANSAS CITY JOURNAL

DAILY AND SUNDAY

ORVILLE S. MCPHERSON
PRESIDENT & PUBLISHER

KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

RUSSELL H. MILES VICE PRESIDENT & GEN. MANAGER

> J. C. JOHNSEN VICE PRESIDENT & EDITOR

March 6, 1940

Dr. S. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I would like very much to work out an advertising program for you on the Western Sectional Tournament of the NCAA scheduled for March 22 and 23 at the Municipal Auditorium, as well as the NCAA champion-ship March 30.

Please let me hear from you as soon as possible as to the amount of space you have in mind for these events and I will be glad to have our service department get something ready for you in the way of cuts, drawings, etc.

Best of luck to you in the scheduled Kansas-Oklahoma game.

Sincerely yours,

Chase Allison
Advertising Departments

CA:t

Dr.F.C.Allen Lawrence, Kas.

Dear Sir; -

As one who much enjoys watching basketball, I have been interested in the stories in the press regarding possible rule changes. So pardon me if I submit a few ideas on the subject.

First. To avoid the crush in rebounding, I would suggest a rule that when the ball is taken off the bankboard or the hoop it has to be either passed to another player, or bounced on the floor before another shot could be taken at the basket. Under this rule it would be advantageous to spread the men out a bit, and some very pretty plays could be developed.

Second. There is too much intentional fouling. I would suggest that when a player gets two shots, he be given two points if he makes the first shot, and the second shot be cancelled. If he misses the first shot but makes the second, give him two points for that. A more stringent penalty on intentional fouling will make for better clean guarding If this suggestion is too severe, Give him two points if he makes the first basket, one point if he misses the first but makes the second.

Third. If it is advisable to slow up the game, it is not necessary to restore the center jump. Simply rule that after a basket the ball has to be held a certain number of seconds, say 3 to 6, before being put into play from end of floor.

Fourth. The rules committee should take what action is necessary to clarify the call on baskets. When teams A and B are playing, some radio announcers call A's basket the one A defends, others call A8s basket the one they shoot at. I believe A's basket should be the one they defend, just as the goal line in football. In listening to games over the radio one has to guess quite a bit of the time where the ball is.

Very truly yours

Edward Auten, Jr

CLASS OF SERVICE

This is a full-rate Telegram or Cablegram unless its deferred character is indicated by a suitable symbol above or preceding the address.

WESTERN 1201 UNION (46)

R. B. WHITE

NEWCOMB CARLTON CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

J. C. WILLEVER FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT SYMBOLS

DL = Day Letter

NL=Night Letter

LC=Deferred Cable

NLT = Cable Night Letter

Ship Radiogram

The filing time shown in the date line on telegrams and day letters is STANDARD TIME at point of destination

KAD65 34 DL=BARTLESVILLE OKLA 25 1107A

PHOG ALLEN=

UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

1940 MAR 25 AV 11 48

CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU AND YOUR BOYS ON SUCH A SUCCESSFUL

AND WONDERFUL SEASONS HOPE I CAN SEE YOUR GAME ON THE THIRTIETH AND I AM SURE YOU WILL COME OUT ON TOPS

BEST REGARDS=

BOOTS ADAMS.

RAP AP

Bartlesville, Okla.
March 25, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen.

Congratulations to you and your boys on such a successful and wonderful season. Hope I can see your game on the 30th and I am sure you will come out on top. Best regards.

Boots Adams.

Reply ---

We rejoice reciprocally with you in your great triumph. The announcement came in at the hall and the audience highly tinctured with excited Jayhawkers roar in a victorious salute. My congratulations to your organization and your fine boys. We will count on seeing you Saturday.

Forrest C. Allen.

Mr. W. C. Robinson, Abilene Public Schools, Abilene, Kansas.

Dear Superintendent Robinson:

I will be very happy to come to Abilene on Friday noon, April 5th, and speak at your Rotary Club when they entertain the high school basketball squad.

The state does not make provision for travel expenses, and it will be necessary for me to drive my own car. I usually charge 5¢ a mile both ways to cover the expense of the car.

I shall be glad to hear from you regarding details of your program.

Assuring you of my appreciation of your kind invitation, I am

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. Mr. M. H. Malott, The Citizens Bank, Abilene, Kansas.

Door Mr. Malotts

I am sorry for the delay in answering your kind letter of the 22nd instant. I have been so busy with details of the N.C.A.A. basketball tournament in Kansas City that I failed to write you sooner.

I received a letter from Superintendent Robinson, and have written him that I will be very happy to accept your kind invitation to speak at your Rotary luncheon at noon on April 5th. It was very kind of you write.

Thank you for your good wishes in regard to our games in Kansas City. The team and I greatly appreciate your thought-fulness.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. Do you care to accept this invitation for Friday,
April 5th at Abilene?

On Tuesday next week you speak at Wathena. On Saturday, April 6th, you speak briefly at the Education Conference (in the morning) as arranged by Prof. OBrien. On Monday, the 8th, at 10:30 you meet the Budget

Committee.

W. C. ROBINSON, PRESIDENT
LORANNE LONG, VICE-PRESIDENT
IVAN ROBERSON, SECRETARY
J. E. JOHNTZ, TREASURER
J. A. TUFTS, SERGEANT-AT-ARMS

DIRECTORS

LORAINE LONG
LEON MONTAGUE
FULLER BERGSTRESSER
WILL ROBINSON
RED WHEELER

THE ABILENE ROTARY CLUB

NO. 1006

ABILENE, KANSAS

March 22, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

My dear Mr. Allen:

The Abilene Rotary Club annually entertains the high school basket ball squad for one special program at the close of the basket ball season. This year we would like for you to be our guest speaker for the basketball occasion on Friday noon, April 5, at the Hotel Sunflower. The time will be 12:10 o'clock. We will have approximately one hundred to one hundred twenty five in attendance.

I am sure you know our set-up. You spoke to the club here several years ago and you are our unanimous choice for the occasion this year. I know you will come if your schedule permits. Please let us hear from you as soon as possible.

Very sincerely yours,

Mailing address:

Wm C. Robinson, Superintendent elect, Abilene Public Schools, Abilene, Kansas.

THEORIGINAL BANGE

MEMBER FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM

CAPITAL AND SURPLUS \$ 100,000.00

ESTABLISHED 1885

60 000 90

ABILENE, KANSAS

March 22,1940

Dr F.C.Allen University of Kansas Lawrence Kansas

My Dear Doctor Allen;

Mr Will C.Robinson, newly elected Superintendent of Our Abilene Schools, is writing you as a member of our Rotary Club to be with us at luncheon on April 5th at noon when we entertain the basket ball boys of the Abilene High School, and to be our guest speaker. This is an annual feature of our Rotary Club, and I am adding my personal wish that you beywithwushatsthat time.

Will be sitting glued to Radio tonight hoping that your boys may beat Rice Institute; and then be the victors tomorrow night. Trusting you may be with us on April 5th and with my very kindest personal regards I am

Sincerely

Mine H ne about

Lawrence, Kansas March 27, 1940

Mrs. Stella Allen, 9839 Winner Road, Independence, Missouri.

Deer Stella:

I am enclosing a couple of "working press" tickets for you and Dick. I want you to go and enjoy the game Saturday night. There is no tax on these tickets, but they will admit you to a seat on the auditorium floor.

Thank you so much for your good wishes.

Sincerely yours,

Manager, N.C.A.A. Basketball Tournament.

FCA 2 AH

9839 Mennes Pd. ndypendence Monday Dear Forrest, Just a line to thank your for making. it possible for us to see the games Friday might. me all enjøyed it-vlry much-løpecially Put - ou Diek as he prefend to be called. He would like to see their all but Im afraid it is

S. F. A.

S. F. A.

mot possible. He is enthusiaetie allout all kinds of sports. Me vere so happy at your victory Saturday might and are hoping you come ont on top this time against Imdiana. Give our love to Bess and the family. Sincerely, Atella & But

Mr. W. C. Robinson, Principal, Junior High School, Abilene, Kansas,

Dear Mr. Robinson:

Jem looking forward to meeting with your Rotary Club on Friday noon, and note that the luncheon is held at the Hotel Sunflower.

I shall be very happy to speak to the high school students while in Abilene if it would be possible to allow a little time between the Rotary meeting and the high school assembly. It is rather strenuous to go right from one meeting into another, and if the high school assembly could be held, say at 2:30, that would give me a little rest. However, I'll leave those arrangements to you and Principal Van Osdol.

With best wishes, I em

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

ABILENE JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL W. C. ROBINSON, PRINCIPAL

ABILENE, KANSAS

March 29, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

The Abilene Rotary Club is delighted to have you accept its invitation to be guest speaker for the Rotary Club Program next Friday noon, April 5.

The Rotary luncheon period begins at 12:10 o'clock at the Hotel Sunflower. You can have the speaking time from 12:40 to 1:20 o'clock for your talk. We can plan to meet in the Sunflower lobby a few minutes before luncheon time.

In case you could arrange to speak to the senior high students while in Abilene, Principal Marvin Van Osdol said he would be glad to have an assembly for you at one thirty o'clock and that he would gladly allow you whatever time you might care to use. Please understand that the high school will be glad to use you, but we do not want to impose upon you unless the time fits your schedule. Please let us know about the chapel proposition.

Please accept my best wishes for your success in the tournament finals tomorrow evening. I will have to take the game by radio.

Very truly yours,

U. C. Qobinson

Dr. Fred Angle.
Huron Building.
Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Angle:

Mr. R. C. Miller has very graciously told me of the moving pictures that you took of the Kansas-Indiana game in Kansas City in the N.C.A.A. Basketball Tournament.

The National Collegiate Athletic Association arranged with Mr. Fred Montgomery, of the Visual Instruction Bureau here at the University, to take the whole of the Indiana game. Mr. Chuck Taylor, of the Converse Rubber Company, took a part of the U.S.C. game and a part of the Rice game, but did not get the entire games.

I am wondering if you have either of those games. If you have, we would certainly appreciate seeing them.

The Lawrence Chamber of Commerce entertained the basketball squad on Tuesday night of this week, and they showed the films that were available. The titles have not been put on the Indiana game, as yet, so we have not seen that picture.

We appreciate very much your offer through Mr. Miller in allowing us to see your pictures of the Indiana game.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Teacher-Training Section Health Education Division AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF HEALTH, PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND RECREATION

April 17, 1940

Dear Colleague:

In times past you have expressed your interest in the improved training for teachers in health education. Because of this interest, we would like to call your attention to two meetings of the Teacher-Training Section of the Health Education Division of the A.A.H.P.E.R. on April 26 and 27. Both meetings will be held at 9 o'clock in the Stevens Hotel in Chicago. Consult your program for the rooms.

The Friday meeting will be devoted to a discussion of the problems of health education that teachers meet in the field. This will be a discussion meeting centering around the needs of teachers. We hope there will be a realistic discussion of the needs that teachers actually find. There will be no prepared speeches. A number of individuals have been invited to serve as resource people, but we are hopeful that there will be wide participation from the entire group.

The Saturday meeting will be devoted to a consideration of the problems teachers meet in sex education. Dr. Bertha Schafer of the Illinois Social Hygiene Association will speak. Following her presentation there will be opportunity for discussion. This meeting is a joint one with the Teacher-Training Section of the Physical Education Division.

We hope you will attend both of these meetings and contribute towards making them as profitable as possible.

Very sincerely,

ANITA D. LATON, Chairman
Bureau of Educational Rasearch
in Science,
Teachers College, Columbia University

MABEL E. RUGEN, Secretary School of Education University of Michigan, Ann Arbor Mrs. Harry K. Allen, 1247 Glay Street, Topelm, Kansas.

Doar Florence and Harry:

I want you to know how genuinely I enjoyed that swell visit we had Monday noon. You people are very generous hosts, and I delighted in every moment of our all too short visit.

You asked about the expenses at the University. The sorority dues are about \$50.00 a month, and the tuition is as follows: Matriculation, \$10.00; incidental, \$25.00 a semester; health, \$5.00 a semester; activity, \$8.75 (the present year). The matriculation and incidental fees given above are for residents of the state.

April 22, 1940.

Well, this is Monday morning and after five attempts to start and endeavor to finish your letter I will attack it the first thing this morning so there will be no more delays or breaks in the Idison. I asked Eleanor regarding the dues at her sorority house, that is for board and dues, and this gives you the bare expenses. By the way, the activity fee will be increased to \$12.00 next senester, so that will be an additional \$3.25.

about \$2.50 per month for sorority assessments. They do not come, of course, as regular tax, but before the year is up we find that there are always some extras, so I believe by including \$2.50 a month you would cover all of the sorority party assessments, and so forth.

Bess and I are leaving Wednesday morning for Chicago where I will attend the National Health, Physical Education and Recreation Association for four days, including the 27th. Bess is then leaving for Louisville to visit Mary and her

children. Then Mary and Bess will drive on to New York for a couple of weeks or so, taking in the points of interest and seeing some shows that they have been counting on.

I have a speaking date at Wichita on Monday, and at Russell, Kansas, on Tuesday. I mention this only because of the fact that if you have other questions to write me, gather them together and drop me a note and at the first opportunity I will have another visit with you.

Tell Florence I am sorry I did not get to see her at the high school but we will have a visit real soon.

With love to all, I am

Affectionately, your cousin

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Versity Besketball Coach.

FCASAH

to me.

Thank you, Heinie, for your complimentary paragraph regarding Bob. I took your letter home and read it to Bob and Bess and the family, and they all said that Heinie is a grand old scout. Then I am in Kansas City some time soon I om going to call you up and invite you to eat lunch with me and we will renew the old times when we battled together.

With all good wishes to you, old fellow, I em

Sincerely yours,

· Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FGARAII

Kansas City Mantel Company

ESTABLISHED IN 1879

Tile, Mantels, Marble, Fire Place Furnishings, Etc. KANSAS CITY, MO. 4-17-40

Office and Salesroom 1008-1010 Oak Street

Dear Phog:

I owe you for the balance on those tickets I bought from you for the Indiana game. Thanks for the favor and I want to let you know how sorry I am that you did win that game. Bob was the only one on the team that looked good to me that night, if the rest had played like he di it would have been a different story.

Bob reminded me very much of you as I remember you when we first played together. Bobs actions, looks, and little mannerisms were exactly like you in those days.

Give my regards to Bess and the family (those that are left ofcourse).

Sincerely.

Zeinie

AMERICAN DAIRIES INC.

GENERAL OFFICE
KANSAS CITY, Mo.

A CHAMPION SPEAKS SATURDAY

For several weeks Jim De Coursey has been promising to be Chairman of our SALES COUNCIL meeting, and to present a speaker we all want to hear. Well, he is to make good next Saturday, May 4th.

DR. F. C. (PHOG) ALLEN

Coach of Kansas University
Basket Ball Team

will be the speaker - to be presented by

MR. JAMES H. DE COURSEY Chairman of the Day

MEETING TO BE AT THE

CONTINENTAL HOTEL
12:15 p.m.

You know Phog Allen and what he means, not alone in this section of the country but throughout the nation. Jim De Coursey says, "We are in for a most unusual treat." Come, won't you?

Cooperatively yours,

4-30-40

Wilson W. Brown, Chairman SALES COUNCIL

P.S. Note change of meeting place.

April 29, 1940 Mr. G. B. Affleck, Director Division of Mealth and Physical Education Springfield College Springfield, Massachusetts My dear Mr. Afflockt Thank you for your letter of April 23 calling to our attention your placement service. Although I do not know at the mement whether or not we shall have any vacancies in our department of Physical Education, I am glad to refer your letter to Dr. F. C. Allen, who is in charge of that department. I am sure he will be glad to keep your service in mind. Sincerely yours. Deane W. Malott, Charcellor

SPRINGFIELD COLLEGE

CORPORATE NAME
INTERNATIONAL YOUNG MEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION COLLEGE
SPRINGFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS

NATURAL SCIENCE DIVISION GEORGE B. AFFLECK, DIRECTOR

April 23, 1940

PRESIDENTS OF COLLEGES, UNIVERSITIES, STATE TEACHERS COLLEGES

Gentlemen:

We appreciate the problem of administrators in maintaining an efficient staff. Springfield College has for more than fifty years been training for directors, coaches and specialists in the field of Health, Physical Education and Recreation, and would be glad to place at your service its facilities by way of cooperating in plans of organization and administration or of personnel in this general department of your institution.

There are now more than 2,000 Springfield men trained in these fields in positions in the United States and Canada, and in 37 foreign countries. In the present graduating class are 75 men. In the graduate group are 22 men and women expected to receive their Master of Education degrees in June or August. Many of these have already had experience. Both groups, together with alumni who have graduated within the last ten years, constitute a body of trained and in many cases experienced educators in this particular field. Many of the more recent graduates are ready for advancement to more important positions, so the list contains men qualified for practically every aspect of teaching, coaching, organizing and administering.

The curriculum leading to the Bachelor of Science degree includes 124 semester hours of academic work, of which approximately 70 semester hours are in liberal arts subjects, 30 or more in professional courses and the balance in technical and related work. In addition to the above each student must have 12 practice credits in skills and activities, and 6 semester hours in supervised practice teaching. An outline of required courses will be sent upon request, and there is also available an alumni roster showing the exact locations of Springfield alumni, many of whom are in the most prominent positions in the educational world.

If you anticipate vacancies in your Department of Health and Physical Education, and care to send enough details to form a basis for an intelligent selection of candidates, we would be most happy to cooperate with you. We will be glad to have your needs and wishes in this matter, and promise to give same prompt personal attention.

Respectfully yours,

G. B. Affleck, Director Division of Health and Physical Education

Mr. L. C. Anderson, Anderson Photo Co., 912 Grand Avenue, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear "Andy":

After showing our basketball team the fine photograph which you took of them after the Indiana-Kansas game in Kansas City on March 30, two of the boys have indicated that they would like to have a copy. I am, therefore, enclosing \$2.00 for these two photographs, which I understand you will send postpaid.

Thanking you for your courtesy, and with best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach. Mr. L. C. Anderson, Anderson Photo Co., 912 Grand Ave., Kensas City, Mo.

Dear Andy:

Thank you very much for the excellent photograph of the Kansas basketball team, which arrived this afternoon. We are showing this to the boys, and will take orders if they desire copies at \$1.00 each. I will let you know in a few days.

It is very nice of you to send this to me.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH



KANSAS CITY, MO.

April 2, 1940

Mr. F.C. Allen
Athletic Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence
Kansas

Dear Friend "Phog":

Under separate cover I am sending you, with our compliments, a photograph of your team, made last Saturday night in the main arena of the Municipal Auditorium. I thought possibly you might like to have this for your collection.

In case you desire to show this to the boys and any of them would care for copies, the price is one dollar (\$1.00) each, postpaid.

With best wishes I beg to remain

Sincerely yours,

L.C."Andy" Anders & Markety

ANDERSON PHOTO. COMPANY

